
Weaver’s Guild of Greater Kansas City 
Business Meeting and Program, June 10, 2021 
 
Janet Meddings called the meeting to order at 10:02 AM  
 
Meeting was held at Westwood City Hall with the program portion also 
presented via Zoom.  
 
Two new members and one guest were introduced.  
 
Janet asked if members still wish to have treats at the meetings.  By a show of 
hands, it was decided that we will continue serving treats.  There is a link on the 
Guild webpage to sign up to bring treats.  
 
Janet read a thank you card from reStart for the donations of towels, blankets, 
washcloths and provisions for sack lunches.  
 
Treasurer’s Report  --  Kate Webb 
 As of the end of May:  

Cash Balance:               $12,606 
Scholarship Balance:        1,596 
Total Cash Balance:      $14,202 

 
Programs Report:  --  Vickie Raynes  
 June:  Winnie Nelon recorded seminar on Iban textiles from Borneo 
 July:  recorded seminar by Stephen Moberg on Swedish wool and 

Hattersley looms  
 August:  Sewing Lab  

September:  Wood tools used in fiber crafts and officer nominations 
announced 
October:  Member Challenge:  Weaver’s Guild bingo cards  
November:  Board member elections 
December:  Holiday party  

 
Newsletter --  Karen Neal  
 Karen encouraged members to write a brief article to be included about 
Internet links they send for inclusion in the newsletter. 
 
Directory --  Janet Meddings  

 Beginning today new member must pick up their copy in person  
 
Mentor Program  
The Guild needs someone to coordinate the mentorship program.  Jacqueline 
Jacobson volunteered to serve in this role.  
  



KAWS  -  Cindy Lessenden  

 KAWS is scheduled for November 5-8, 2021.  They are still in need of 
speakers and vendors.   

 Cindy asked if we would like to participate in providing something for the 
vendor bag.  Linda Stoker moved that we participate. The motion was 
seconded. With a show of hands, the motion passed.   

 Lolly Buxton moved that we spend upwards to $300, Karen Neal 
seconded the motion.  By a show of hands the motion passed.   

 After discussion of several items, it was moved that we purchase 
retractable rulers with our imprinted with our logo. Margaret Smith-
Wisker seconded the motion.  By a show of hands, the motion carried.   

 
Workshops  --  Cindy Smith 

 The June Deflected Double Weave workshop scheduled has been filled.  
Because of high interest, it will be repeated in September. 

 The Nelson-Atkins Museum contacted Cindy regarding an upcoming 
exhibit on Asian Weaving opening in September. They are in need of 
some demonstrators.  If you have an Asian themed idea, contact Cindy 
so that she can share it with the Nelson.   

 Pauline Verbeek-Cowart at the Art Institute informed Cindy that they 
have two AVL looms for sale.  

 
Creative Hand  --  Sandy Cahill 

 Vendor application deadline is August 31st.   

 Creative Hand will be held Nov 19-20 at Old Shawnee Town.  
 
Debbie Buddish gave a brief reminder as to how to check out books and 
magazines from the Guild library. 
 
Janet Meddings reminded us to clean up after ourselves.  We need to leave the 
room as we found it.   
 


